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California Workers’ Compensation Institute
1111 Broadway Suite 2350, Oakland, CA  94607 • Tel: (510) 251-9470 • Fax: (510) 251-9485

www.cwci.org
March 26, 2013 
VIA E-MAIL: dwcrules@dir.ca.gov
Maureen Gray, Regulations Coordinator

Department of Industrial Relations

Division of Workers’ Compensation, Legal Unit

Post Office Box 420603 

San Francisco, CA  94142

RE:  Lien Filing Fees -- CCR Sections 10205 -- 10208
Dear Ms. Gray:

This commentary on the proposed regulations for the Lien Filing Fee is presented on behalf of the members of the California Workers' Compensation Institute.  Institute members include insurers writing 80% of California’s workers’ compensation premium, and self-insured employers with $36B of annual payroll (20% of the state’s total annual self-insured payroll).  
We appreciate the extraordinary efforts made by the Division to create the regulatory procedures necessary to implement these statutory reforms as quickly as possible.  The system created by the proposed permanent regulations for the processing of lien filing fees is a reasonable and straightforward translation of the statutory provisions set out in SB 863.  The revisions made by the Division following the forum comments were also very constructive.  

Our members have reported that the initial experience with the changes made to the lien process by SB 863 have been chaotic at best.  Lien representatives are looking for every conceivable avenue to avoid the strictures and limitations of the statute.  While the statute has gone a long way toward resolving the lien crisis in California, it is essential that the implementation of these laws, through clear regulations and effective judicial management, continue to be a very high priority for the regulator.
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As you are aware, the WCAB has issued permanent regulations on the procedures for prosecuting liens and it has proposed a separate process for petitions for costs.  The implementation of both of these sets of regulations will be the responsibility of the workers’ compensation administrative law judges.  Any ambiguity in the Division’s regulations will cause the need for interpretation and impair the execution of the statutory reforms.  To the extent that the DWC has the authority to monitor and train the workers’ compensation administrative law judges regarding the entire lien process created by SB 863, the DWC regulations, and the WCAB rules, it should mandate consistency of application.
Thank you for considering our comments.  Please contact me if further clarification is needed.








Sincerely, 








Michael McClain 







General Counsel

MMc/me
cc:   Destie Overpeck, DWC Acting Administrative Director

        CWCI Claims Committee

        CWCI Medical Care Committee

        CWCI Legal Committee

        CWCI Regular Members

        CWCI Associate Members 

